
STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
1250 W Alder St • Union Gaµ, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490

March 12, 2019

Dusty Pilkington
Kittitas County Community Development
411 N. Ruby St., Suite 2

Ellensburg, WA 98926

Re: ACU-19-00001

Dear Dusty Pilkington:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment during the optional determination of nonsignificance
process for the ATT Teanaway Cell Tower project, proposed by Washington Department of
Natural Resources. We have reviewed the documents and have the following comments.

AIR QUALITY

This proposal does not specify whether it includes an emergency generator(s). If it does, note
that stationary emergency internal combustion engines (emergency generators) with aggregate
brake horsepower greater than 500 brake horsepower require a preconstruction air quality permit.
For information regarding air permit applicability and/or process, please contact Ryan Vicente
at (509) 454-7899 or ryan.vicente@ecy.wa.gov .

Sincerely,

Gwen Clear
Environmental Review Coordinator
Central Regional Office
(509) 575-2012
crosepacoordinator@ecy.wa.gov
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